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EVENT UPDATE 

Upcoming Events 

 Fridays in June - Toy Bus Program 10:00am-

11:30am 

 July, August & September - Stone Fence Theatre 

will be hosting shows at the Rankin Centre (check 

their website for details) 

 July 6 - Regular Monthly Meeting 7:00pm 

 July 24 - April Verch & Cody Walters Show at 

the RCRC (check Off The Grid Production for 

details and tickets) 

 

YARD AND BUILDING CLEAN-UP 

A very big thank you to the following who spent their 

Saturday cleaning at the RCRC.  Kelley Cuddy, Sam 

Dillabough, Dawnalda Siegel, Josh Verch, Wilmer 

Verch, Muriel Verch and Ralph Verch. A big job for a 

few people. 

 

WE NEED YOU 

As mentioned last month we do need more people to 

come out and lend a hand at running the Rankin 

Centre. If you want information, call one of the 

executive members to ask your questions or come to a 

monthly meeting, held the first Wednesday of each 

month. We would be glad to welcome you. 

 

BINGO WORKERS NEEDED 

I still need people to work the following bingos, 

please respond as soon as possible to Muriel 613-735-

0224. 

 June 12 - 1 person  3:30-5:30pm 

 June 19 - 2 people 7:30-9:30pm 

 June 26 - 2 people 3:30-5:30pm 

This is certainly a good fundraiser for the Centre and 

has provided us with much needed revenue, but we do 

need you to help us in this venture. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

BARTENDERS NEEDED

I have received a couple of calls regarding people 
willing to work as volunteer bartenders, but we can 
use more people. As COVID rules are relaxing we are 
getting more rentals and that will require more 
workers. Smart Serve license required (course 
available online). If you are interested please call 
Muriel (613-735-0224) for more details.

MEMBERSHIP

  Your 2022 membership is due. You can get it from 
Cathy Grahl (613-735-3381) or mail a cheque to the 
Centre at 20 Rankin Rink Road, Pembroke, K8A

6W4. Family memberships are $20 and single (18 & 
over) are $10.00.

FUNDRAISING

We are looking for someone who is interested in 
taking on the job of organizing fundraising

events. We know it seems like February is a long way 
off, but that is Carnival time and we certainly hope 
that someone will come forward to once again run our 
Carnival. The buttons are already in the process of 
being made, so it is not too early to start planning.

BOTTLE DRIVE

Just a reminder that Santana Kuehl is collecting any 
alcoholic bottles/cans as a fundraiser for the

Centre. This will continue all summer. Drop them off 
at: 38516 Highway 41. There is a large blue 
Rubbermaid bin in front of the deck. For any 
additional info please call or text (613-281-7696).

THANK YOU

Thank you to Ethel Keuhl for once again donating the 
flowers for the planters that grace our entrance at the 
front door of the building. It adds so much to the 
appearance of our Centre

NEXT MEETING

Mark your calendar for the next meeting - July 6th at 
7:00pm. Our monthly meetings have resumed and are 
held on the first Wednesday of each month at

7:00pm. Everyone is welcome. 
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DEEPEST SYMPATHY 

We send our deepest condolences to the Hartwig 

family, on the death of Ellsworth Hartwig on May 12, 

2022. Our thoughts are with his loving wife of 68 

years, Anna Hartwig.  Children, Matthew (Barbara) 

Hartwg, Meryl (Lorraine) Hartwig, Cheryl (Philippe) 

Lair, Garwin (Joan) Hartwig and Ellsworth Jr. 

(Stacey) Hartwig.  He will be missed by 

grandchildren, Adam Hartwig, Michael (Mary-Ann) 

Hartwig, Sarah (Ben) Day, Corey (Jessica) Hartwig, 

Samuel (Victoria) Hartwig, Simon (Sarah ) Hartwig, 

Angela (David) Bouthillier, Joey (Rhindee) Lair, 

Crystal (Anthony) Pitre, Lynnsey Hartwig, Mitchel 

(Jenica) Hatwig, MIchelle Hartwig, Nathan 

(Cassandra) Hartwig, Jessica Hartwig, Hayley 

Hartwig and Josh Hartwig. Ellsworth will also be 

greatly missed by his 20 great-grandchildren. May 

God Bless you all. 

 

Our sincere sympathy to Joan (Garwin) Hartwig and 

Judy Sack (Ron Clarke) and their families on the 

death of Joan's and Judy's mother, Margaret Derion, 

who passed away on May 28, 2022. May God uphold 

you in this difficult time. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to Scott & Charlotte Schoenfeldt on 

the birth of their daughter, Violet, born on May 23, 

2022. 

 

Welcome to Raya Catherine Doering, a daughter for 

Ben and Kirsten Doering born on June 2, 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOY BUS 

The Toy Bus is running on Friday mornings until the 

end of June at Rankin and then will be stopping for a 

bit.  For more information and times call  

613-757-3108. 

 

2021-2022 ANNUAL SCHOLARSHIP 

We want to congratulate Brian Kong on winning our 

annual Memorial Scholarship for this year. Brian is a 

student at Fellowes High School and is planning on 

attending Western University in the Fall to study 

medicine. We wish him the best and want to thank 

him for the volunteering he has done throughout 

his years in high school. This scholarship leans very 

heavily on volunteerism and Brian has earned it. This 

is also a reminder that if you are entering your final 

year of high school and going on to higher education, 

watch our website for details on next year's contest. 

 
 




